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Fox Tests Positive For Rabies in Arlington 

Arlington, VA​ - Two separate incidents occurred on Saturday April 25th in the Fairlington Community of 
Arlington, VA in which a fox attacked and injured two domestic cats.  

Animal Control responded to the 2800 block of S. Columbus St. in Arlington County on Saturday April 
25th in the afternoon in response to a call about a fox attacking a domestic cat. Shortly thereafter, 
another call came in regarding an additional cat being attacked by a fox in close vicinity. Animal Control 
officers were unable to locate the suspect fox at that time.  

On Sunday April 26th, Animal Control responded in the morning and retrieved a deceased fox in the 
4800 block of 27th Road S. in Arlington County. This fox was sent for testing and confirmed to be 
positive for rabies.  

We are actively working on a multifaceted approach to reduce the risk to the public and prevent future 
incidents. It is important that the community stay alert at this time.  

Animal Control requests that any fox sightings in the common areas of this community or encroaching 
on the property in any way be reported immediately. Foxes are known to carry rabies, so any interaction 
with them (person or pet) should be reported immediately to Animal Control. Animal Control is 
reachable directly 24/7-365 days a year at ​703-931-9241​. 
Dogs, cats, and other domestic pets should be kept inside or on leash at all times. Children should be 
supervised at all times when outside. Do not feed or approach any wild, stray, or feral animals, even if 
they appear friendly or injured. Please make sure your dogs and cats are up-to-date on their rabies 
vaccinations. 

If you believe you or a member of your family may have had contact with any wild animal, including a 
fox, please contact the Arlington County Department of Human Services, Nurse of the Day at 
703-228-5200, option 1​.  
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ABOUT THE ANIMAL WELFARE LEAGUE OF ARLINGTON 

The Animal Welfare League of Arlington (AWLA) provides animal adoption and community programs to 

the northern Virginia and D.C. metropolitan area, as well as animal rescue and control services within 

Arlington County. For 70 years AWLA has remained committed to its mission to improve the lives of 

animals through sheltering, community services and humane education. 


